
                           
 

 

 
 

Join us Tuesday, June 3rd at 6:00pm 
at the Ira Nelson Horticultural Center 

 

 
 

 

We have revived and replenished our hibiscus collections.  We have participated in shows in 

both Texas and Louisiana, being well represented on the head tables.  Our Louisiana show 

season came to a close last Sunday in New Orleans and now it is time to turn our attention 

to the AHS National Convention to be hosted by our chapter this year.  I hope all of you will 

plan to participate and volunteer as we welcome AHS members to Cajun Country.  If you 

haven’t paid your convention fees yet, please do so as soon as possible. The details are on 

the last page of this newsletter.  Have you paid your MBAC Membership Dues?  Please get 

them to Buddy as soon as possible.  Buddy will be closing the membership renewals on June 

6th and submitting our 2014 Membership List to national.      See you Tuesday night! Ann 

 
 

 

2014 MBAC Show & Sale Recap 
Thanks to all of our great Members for making our 2014 Hibiscus Show and Sale a 

wonderful success!  The Show: After our harsh winter, our 

show statistics of 266 blooms plus 29 Seedlings, 4 Amateur 

exhibitors, and 55% gold seals were great. The link to our 

2014 Show Page is http://www.rozpat.net/2014lafayette.htm  

with thanks to Damon Veach 

and Jim Gedicke for the 

photos and Pat Merritt for 

her compilation. The Sale: 

The advertising and 

promotion, the planning, and 

the implementation….. we 

prepared and the people came resulting in a record 

gross sales of over $12,000.  YOU made it Great! 

Mike Bernard Acadiana Chapter 

American Hibiscus Society 

www. 

http://www.rozpat.net/2014lafayette.htm


Upcoming Events 
 

3rd Space City Hibiscus Show – June 1st MBAC Chapter Meeting – July 1st 

MBAC Chapter Meeting – June 3rd  MBAC New Member Barbecue - July 27th 

Lone Star Hibiscus Show – June 8th  MBAC Chapter Meeting – September 2nd 

AHS National Convention   MBAC Chapter Meeting – October 7th  

   June 19th-June 22nd    MBAC Chapter Meeting – November 4th 

 

 

 

Welcome to our New Members! 
Gwen & Jack Burson 
Saundra Landry 
Diane Brown 
Ashley Cassedy 
Erika Brown 

Charlotte Detraz 
Kirk Crane 
Diane Venable 
Linda Burton 
Mike & Donetta Lewis 

 

Mark your calendar!  The MBAC New Member Barbecue will be Sunday, July 27th 
at the home of Buddy and Kathleen Short, 312 Vennard Avenue, Lafayette. 

As customary, this event will replace our August Chapter Meeting. 
 

 
 

Bloom Photo Contest 
 

Congrats to Sandra Theall for the winning 

photo of her unnamed Seedling at our May 

Meeting.  Join in the fun by bringing your 

4x6 bloom photos to the meeting.  Each 

member can enter two photos in the monthly 

contests.  It does not have to be a recent 

photo, but strive to enter photos where 

bloom colors and form are true to the bloom 

standard.  Keep in mind that the entire 

photo is being judged, so try to enter photos 

where the background enhances the bloom.  

Reminder! Winning photos should be emailed 

to Ann (ann@acadianahibiscus.com) as soon 

as possible after the meeting. 

Happy Birthday!! 

 

Mike Lewis 

Gary Salmon 

mailto:ann@acadianahibiscus.com


 
 

Buddy’s Blooms and Things 
 

Our chapter has just completed the most successful Hibiscus Show and Sale in chapter history. We set 

a record for plant sales so pat yourself on the back. A huge congratulation goes to everyone who 

volunteered and contributed to the success of our show. I also offer a personal thank you to Jennie 

Marcantel for her leadership (and courage) to take on the job of Show Chairperson. That role is 

extremely important and Jennie took on the role and performed it to perfection. (sounds like Iôm setting 

her up for next year? Maybe I am!) 

 

With the conclusion of our show in the middle of May comes the reality that within a few short weeks 

summer time temperatures will be here and each of us will have to take special measures to make 

certain our babies are comfortable during the extremely hot summer months of June, July, and August.   

 

Here are a few tips to getting your babies through those unpleasant months.  

 

Each of us must remember that in our summer heat the smaller your pot the harder it is to maintain any 

moisture at all around your root tips. Accordingly, I have spent several days moving each plant in a 1 

gallon pot up to at least a two gallon pot. That alone will make it easier to maintain some moisture 

around your root tips and not allow your plants to be stressed out for lack of water. If you bought any 

plants at our show, especially 1 gallon pots, then you are faced with that same dilemma. It would be 

wise to repot. 

 

Once youôve solved the pot issue then you need to consider where in your yard your pot sits. If your 

plants are located directly in our hot sun then I would strongly suggest that you try to find some 

afternoon shade if at all possible. Even filtered light is better than our direct 1 to 3 oôclock sun. I 

maintain my plants by a little saying, ñIf Iôm hot then chances are my plants are too and if Iôm cold so 

are theyò. Funny how that little saying works when Iôm trying to decide what needs to be done.  

 

Watering for me is almost a twice a day function. I try to water well in the morning and then later that 

afternoon, if possible, I may turn on the hose for an afternoon cool down spray. Kind of reminds me of 

the things we used to do as kids. There was nothing like getting out the hose and cooling off each other. 

Your plants are no different.   

 

One other technique that works for many hibiscus collectors in the Deep South is double potting your 

plants. If you can, try inserting a 2 gallon plant into an empty 3 gallon pot. That will create a 1 inch 

buffer and air pocket around your potted plant. That will keep your plants cooler. 

 

The obvious answers to what technique you use on your own plants will depend on three separate 

issues: 1) How Many Plants Do You Have?, 2) Do you have any shade to give your plants in our 

heated afternoons, and 3) how often are you able to water and maintain your plants. Give some 

consideration to the top comments and decide for yourself what will work best for you. Then execute 

your planééé.  

 

Good blooming everyoneéééééééé.Buddy           
 



 
 

The MBAC Chapter Members were invited to join the family and friends of Ted & 

Shirley Bourque for a surprise 50th Anniversary Party.  Boy, were they surprised!  A 

great time was had by all who attended.  Thanks to Cara and Ted Jr. for including us for 

this event and congrats to Ted and Shirley! 
 

         
 

 
 

For your viewing pleasure, member blooms from  
the MBAC Head TableÜ.. 

 

  

Mystic Splendor ã Brad McManus 



   
     Orange Cappucino ã Buddy Short         Nectar Pink ã Dottie Ziranski  

 

   
Swamp Cloud ã Brad McManus    Swamp Music ã Buddy Short 

 

   
Moorea Rita ã Ann Peltier     Bayou Rose ãTheresa & Mark Gore 

 
 



 

 
 

 

MBAC Officers 
 

President ~ Ann Peltier ~ 337-781-4992 ~ ann@acadianahibiscus.com 

Vice President ~ Jennie Marcantel ~ 337-824-5602 ~ bluesbabyj@hotmail.com 

Secretary ~ Jay Ruffin ~ 337-258-8719 ~ jbruffin@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer ~ Buddy Short ~ 337-278-0946 ~ buddy@shortfinancialgroup.com 
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